----Original Message-----

From: Arjun Krishna <arjunkrishna@gmail.com> Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 9:07 PM

To: Wrinn, Michael < Michael. Wrinn@WILTONCT.ORG >

Subject: Traffic concern about 141 Danbury road multi family zoning changes

CAUTION: This email came from outside the Town network. Is it authentic? Don't click until you are sure.

Hello Michael,

How are you? I was reading an article about a new building being proposed at 141 Danbury road.

I live in 5 Wilton acres, Wilton,ct and my concern is about traffic which pre-pandemic was already bad on route 7 in front of our street meeting route 7. Even to take a left turn from our street onto route 7 used to take 7-10 min and then we join the traffic going towards i95 or south Norwalk train station to catch out trains to nyc. Wilton train service as you know is not optimal.

Other concern is another white oak type multi family housing if added will reduce our privacy. Already lot of people from white oak housing cut through the woods or during winter season, walk through our backyard due to Eversource easement in the area to enjoy the circular pathway of Wilton acres and walk their dogs. I don't want to be rude to them, but it poses an annoyance and privacy issue. After this new building I think it may increase further.

Could you share with me the latest traffic impact report you are trying to come up with so that I too am knowledgeable about this new development.

Thanks, Arjun